From: dph.immunizations@ct.gov <noreply@everbridge.net>

Sent: Monday, August 19, 2024 10:41 AM **Subject:** 2024–2025 Nirsevimab Supply



Please click here to acknowledge receipt of this message

August 19, 2024

This communication is being sent to all key contacts at provider organizations enrolled in the CT Vaccine Program (CVP). Please feel free to share it with others in your organization who may benefit from the update. Note that all our communications are archived on our web site <u>here</u>.

Dear CVP providers,

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) recently notified the CT Immunization Program that we will continue to be on allocation of nirsevimab for the duration of the 2024–2025 respiratory syncytial virus (RSV) season. As we receive our initial allocation, we will prioritize vaccine orders placed by birth hospitals and fill orders from other healthcare settings with remaining doses. Furthermore, we will closely monitor orders, inventory and doses administered and try to distribute doses to multiple provider locations focusing on large patient populations and geographic location. This may mean that primary care providers will not receive doses ordered with each allocation. However, we do not want to discourage providers from placing orders in the case we have remaining doses after filling requests from birth hospitals, so please continue to place orders based on your needs. We encourage hospitals to let parents know that it's best their baby be vaccinated in the hospital prior to discharge, as supply is tight this season and their pediatrician may not have doses.

Please place nirsevimab orders using this link. All other vaccines not on allocation should continue to be placed in CT WiZ as usual.

Below is the anticipated allocation schedule provided by CDC. Please note that dates and allocation amounts are subject to change at any time. All orders will be placed the day after the order submission date. If you place an order and you do not receive any doses for that allocation, please place a new order before the next date. DPH will not take previously submitted orders into account when allocating new doses received.

For example: if you place an order by the order deadline and do not receive the total amount requested that week, please place another order prior to the next submission deadline. We anticipate nirsevimab shipments to arrive within 5 business days once orders are placed.

Order submission date/submit orders via link by noon on	Doses DPH anticipates receiving
September 3, 2024	(1030) 50 mgs, (2410) 100 mgs
September 16, 2024	(1030) 50 mgs, (2410) 100 mgs
September 30, 2024	(1030) 50 mgs, (2410) 100 mgs
October 7, 2024	(1030) 50 mgs, (2410) 100 mgs
October 14, 2024	(1030) 50 mgs, (2410) 100 mgs
October 28, 2024	(1030) 50 mgs, (2410) 100 mgs
November 11, 2024	(1660) 50 mgs, (1110) 100 mgs
November 25, 2024	(1660) 50 mgs, (1110) 100 mgs
December 9, 2024	(2480) 50 mgs, (280) 100 mgs
December 23, 2024	(2480) 50 mgs, (280) 100 mgs
January 6, 2025	(2480) 50 mgs, (280) 100 mgs
January 20, 2025	(2480) 50 mgs, (280) 100 mgs
February 3, 2025	(2480) 50 mgs, (280) 100 mgs
February 17, 2025	(2480) 50 mgs, (280) 100 mgs

If you received nirsevimab through the CVP and will not be able to use all of the vials received this season before they will expire, we ask that you work with your local birth hospital to redistribute doses. Nirsevimab doses ordered last season will begin to reach expiration in February 2025. Please make sure you are rotating stock and using last year's supply before any newer doses that you receive. If you need assistance in redistributing your doses, please contact the Immunization Program directly.

For the CT DPH Immunization Program, visit: Contact Us

If you would like to subscribe to receive these communications, please complete <u>this form</u>. If you would like to unsubscribe from receiving these communications, please complete <u>this form</u>.